OMICRON ALUMNI ASSOCIATION OF PSI UPSILON

SPRING BOARD MEETING AGENDA

May 1st, 2010, Psi Upsilon Fraternity, Champaign, IL

Attendence: Justin Kuehlthau ’03.5, Scott Nellis ’06, Boyd Bach ’91, Dave Komie ’92.5, Andrew Chapello ’10, Bret Coale ’01.5, Andres Cuadra ’04, Dan Rubel ’10, Michael Ehrenreich ’11.5, Nick Munaretto ’12, Luke Diehl ’12, Joe Miller ‘57 
1. Introductions

2. Approval of previous meetings minutes.

a. Minutes Approved.

3. Officer Reports

a. President

i. Lease/Membership Agreements

1. Kelton got papers to Kramer.

2. Membership agreement should be signed by all members.

3. Pledges should sign membership agreements before they initiate.

4. New paragraph regarding liquidated damages included in lease and membership agreement.

ii. Out of House Contract

1. All out of house members are required to sign an out of house contract.

iii. Expect to have 43 people living in house next year.  This is the maximum occupancy of the house.

iv. Fire Code - Received email from Greek affairs that stated that house capacity is 43.

1. Kelton suggested that a new inspection could get that number raised.

v. Donations - Frank has been checking the P.O. box, depositing checks and updating the Excel file.  Andres sends thank you letters to donations that come into the P.O. box.  Matt Cajda sends thank you letters to PayPal donations.

vi. Golf Outing

1. The golf outing is scheduled for August 21st at the Mount Prospect Golf Course.

b. Vice President

i. Homecoming is 10/22-10/24.

ii. Rooms reserved at Hawthorn Suites for $179.99 per night.  They must be reserved by 9/22/10.  The reservation number is 217.398.3400 and the block is under Bret Coale.

iii. Block of 50 tickets available on the website.

iv. Reminder to the undergrads that there should be a homecoming chairman for Bret Coale to work with.

1. Nick will contact Bret with this information.

c. Treasurer

i. Matt was able to successfully transfer the money from Joe Miller's account into the house account.

ii. We currently have $162k in the banks and $10k of rent expected to us.  Expected expenses include $20k in summer renovations ($5k grill, $12k landscaping, $3k washer/dryer), $17k in 2010 mortgage payments leaving $100k in reserves.

iii. Matt Cajda's report:  This is a reduction of almost half our current surplus.  If we get an additional $10k in donations (to get us in line with the past few years' donation levels) that still does not get us back to our current surplus level, which will decide 2012 renovation potential.  Additional in-house actives at/above 40 is a crucial part of the equation.  However, the number on in-house actives does have a ceiling and undergrads already constitute 75-85% of expected 2010-11 income, $58k.  We have far more alumni than undergrads so I think alumni donations are the key to funding additional renovation projects.

d. Secretary

i. New website - http://www.illinipsiu.com!

1. Will be moving to a new host sometime.

2. The goal of the new website is to facilitate communication with both alumni and undergrads.

ii. Send me news for alumni email updates.  People really appreciate hearing about other alumni.

iii. We need an undergrad to communicate to the alumni secretary news.

4. Undergraduate Reports

a. Undergrad President - Nick

i. Raf is the convention Chair:  gnatek122@gmail.com, 630-310-4376

1. Cramer will also be around to help out.

2. Komie interested in the list of brothers living in house to help with any summer projects to spruce up the house for Convention.

3. Room picks next Thursday.  Should be at capacity, 43.

a. Can we upgrade the room in the dorm into a livable room?

b. Undergrad Rush VP - Luke

i. 7 pledges to 6 to 4.  Two dropped two weeks before I-week.  One dropped because he felt he wasn't connecting to his pledge class.  One dropped because he didn't have time and he didn't understand why he was joining.

ii. In Fall rush the are going to work on a way to make the pledge become a group before the class closes.  Bid only events.  Bring the Scholarship Grant program applicants over more.

1. Need to spread the pledge work out between the entire house.  Looking for ways to get more involvement via brotherhood events.

a. Nico did a great job rushing this Spring.

c. Undergrad Internal VP - Nathan

i. Had a good amount of brotherhood events last year.  This year we will have more!

ii. Looking to improve O-Board next semester.

d. Undergrad External VP

i. Good Social Calendar.

ii. Reported Philanthropy hours to IFC

iii. Successful Philanthropy Event last semester.  Will have more.  This is where you get exchanges and we had 5 last year.

1. We got a Football Block with a Sorority this year.

e.  Undergrad Treasurer - Cramer

i. Not too many issues collecting bills.  And issues have been referred to Andres.

f. Undergrad House Manager - JC

i. Grill is here.

ii. Pledges painted the 2nd floor.

iii. Priced out washers and dryers.  With a budget of $3,000, they can get bottom of the line washer and dryer.  They were recommended $1,000 EACH washers and dryers.

1. Boyd Bach suggested getting a basic model.  High efficiency models require special detergent and front loading washers need to have the door left open.

5. Old Business

a. Landscaping Project.

i. Komie outlined the Landscape Architect's design.

b. Washers and Dryers

i. Undergrads to purchase new units.

6. New Business

a. Convention and Centennial.

i. Friday night BBQ at the house.

ii. Saturday night dinner at McKinley building

1. Bids for food from Hendrix house and LA catering.

2. Komie has the 50 year agenda for speakers and will try to re-create that somewhat.

b. Undergrads request money to have the yard service treat the lawn.

c. Speaker system for the dorm.

i. Undergrads researched a system of 5 or 6 uniform speakers mounted in the corners of the room, a receiver.

1. 1 Speaker is $200.

2. Receiver is $700.

3. Total - $2000.

ii. This will be on the agenda for Summer 2011.

d. Carpeting is $6,000

i. Same carpeting for the basement stairs would go on the 1st floor.

1. Capital Red for the red stairs.

2. Chestnut bark for the 1st floor, 2nd floor, 3rd floor.

ii. APPROVED!

iii. This should be a 3 day operation, so the undergrads living in shouldn't have to move out.

7. Announcements

a. Junior or the year is Dave Wardien '11.

b. Senior of the year is Brock Booton '11.

c. Compliance with University and Psi Upsilon International policies concerning alcohol use and hazing – Being a Psi U Gentleman

i. This chapter stresses no hazing and the international office knows it.  We need to continue this tradition.

d. Alumni Of The Week

i. Dean Marinakis '90

e. Alumni Pledge Of The Week

i. Dan Rubel.

